

HUB TESTING LABORATORY, INC.

Environmental Testing Service

95 Beaver Street - Waltham, MA 02453 (781) 893-8330 (781) 893-4414 (fax)

July 5, 2001

TO:

Edward Dufresne

Designated Person

FROM:

Fred T. Boyle

RE.

Asbestos Removal

Tilton Elementary School, Haverhill

Ed:

This will confirm our telecom of this morning in which you indicated that asbestos had to be removed from the boiler to allow an inspection of the tubes.

At the same time I mentioned to you that last Tuesday the Custodian at the Tilton pointed out some insulation in the Literary Room #107 and asked me to bring it to your attention. This insulation is asbestos containing, damaged, accessible and in line with student's desks and feet and therefore subject to further damage.

During our conversation, I suggested that we could combine this with another job to save on double mobilization costs. However when I mentioned the problem to Susan (Boyle) she indicated that the condition I found was more prevalent.

We will look at the Tilton boiler for abatement and at the same time we will inspect and quantify the TSI of concern.

Obviously we will take no action until we have advised you of our findings and have your direction and approval.

C. S. Boyle

R. Young

J. Goldfield